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Sycamore Class Newsletter, January 2015
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to school, we hope that you had a relaxing and fun Christmas holiday. We look forward to working with you again this term and hope the children will enjoy their work as much as they did last term. The following information should allow you to follow the work of the children throughout terms 3 and 4 and enable you to support your child as much as possible.

Our topics for these terms are a Geography topic about Australia followed by a Science topic about Humans and Animals, including a DT topic on cookery. All of our studies will involve a variety of practical tasks as well as researching activities. During the geography topic we will be thinking about our world and similarities and differences between England and Australia.  We will be looking pattern and Aboriginal art, and researching and writing facts about Australian animals. All of our topics will be supported by literacy and links to other areas of the curriculum will be made as much as possible. As well as linking to our topic, literacy will be taught separately. This will involve the teaching of phonics, grammar, handwriting, spelling and punctuation skills. 
Our Role Play area has been changed from the Christmas workshop to an Australian discovery corner. We will be most grateful for any Australia related items your child can share with the class to develop our studies. 
We will address aspects of number in Maths and look at shape and space, and solving word problems. The children worked really hard last term to learn number facts to 10 and 20 and we will be building on this as the term progresses. Those looking for a challenge could be ready to start thinking about 2x 5x and 10x table facts making sure that the children learn them in any order.  
Swimming will begin on Wednesday and the other PE lesson will be on a Friday morning with Mrs Wilkinson. Children will need suitable kit for indoor activities. Thank you for the offers of help with getting children changed at the swimming pool, if anyone else feels they could spare a few hours on a Wednesday afternoon do please contact school or the class rep Mrs Morris. 
We have been pleased with the response to, and quality of homework. The children have worked hard to practise spellings and do their best. Homework will continue to be set as last term – numeracy on a Wednesday to revisit previous weeks’ work and Spellings on a Friday. The new ‘Wow Words’ list should have made it home by now for those wanting to continue with Home Writing too.  Reading Records are being used well by the children and should include comments and initials when they have read aloud to an adult. We are encouraging children to choose their own books and they are reminded every day to change books if they need to. They will continue to receive a Success Stamp when they have had their diary signed to show that they have read three times in a week.
We cannot say too many times how important and influential it is to spend time listening to your child read. Those who are reading regularly have made huge progress over the last term and have been very proud of themselves when they can see how far they have come. We must also mention here that it is important for children to spend time on each book colour band and not race through the colours. Each coloured band contains a variety of text types and genres and it is good practise for children to read text presented in different ways. Equally it is useful for children to spend time with books that they find easier so that they have a chance to develop their fluency and expression too. Don’t be afraid to read a book two or three times and don’t worry if it seems like they have been on the same colour for a long time. Teachers and teaching assistants assess the children regularly (a least once every half term) to see if they are ready to move up a band. 
Parents’ Evening is later on in the term where you can discuss the progress your child is making, but if you have any concerns in the meantime please contact either of us anytime. 
Thank you very much for your support.
Yours sincerely,

Mrs C Blacker and Mrs S Wilkinson 
